
Ringgold native 

opens Nashville 

Street Shoes in

historic downtown.

Story on page A8

Baldwin brothers, 

Logan, Rhett,

extend baseball 

careers.

Sports, page B1
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Feet a flyin’, fiddles 

a bowin’, and bands 

a singin’ bring thou-

sands to the 1890s 

Day Jamboree Old 

Time Fiddle Con-

vention. Story on 
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Jevon Brown: Young 

man rising. Story on 
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Celebrating the birth 
of the United States 
takes center stage at the 
11th annual “Patriotism 
at The Post” concert 
and fireworks show 
slated to take place 
at historic Barnhardt 
Circle Monday, July 3, 
beginning at 7:30 p.m.

The festivities 
include a patriotic 
concert and sing-a-long, 
food, kid’s activities, 
coloring contest and 
the naming of the Most 
Patriotic Boy and Girl, 
followed by fireworks at 
dark.

Children, ages 
10 and younger, can 
compete by dressing 
in their patriotic best 
wearing red, white and 
blue, and prizes will be 
awarded. The Patriotic 
Kid’s coloring contest 
winners will also be 
announced during the 
opening ceremonies. 
Boy Scout Troop 316 
from Flintstone will 
present the colors at the 
opening ceremony.

Tabernacle Big 
Band will headline 
the concert with their 

By Mike O’Neal
moneal@npco.com

 The one-million-
square-foot mill that 
once employed more 
than 3,000 and was 
the heart of Rossville 
before a 
devastating fire 
on  June 10, 
1967, has been 
purchased by 
Steven Henry at 
auction. 

 Henry’s 
winning bid of 
$125,000 was for 
the mill and its 
nearly 27-acre 
site was accepted 
Thursday afternoon, 
June 15, nearly an half-
century since the mill’s 
closing.

A builder and 
developer, Henry also 
serves as chairman 
of the Catoosa 
County Board of 
Commissioners and was 
unable to attend the 
“walk through” of the 
mill due to being out of 
town for commissioners 
training.

“I got there five 
minutes before the 
auction,” he said, 
adding that he was as 
surprised as anyone 
that his was the winning 

bid.
All qualified 

bidders were told the 
facility would either 
require renovation to 
meet current codes 
or be demolished 

and its rubble 
be properly 
disposed of.

Henry said he 
has no definite 
plans for the 
property, but 
is aware that 
there are issues 
concerning storm 
sewers, water 
lines and the 
possible need 

for the abatement of 
asbestos and other 
environmental hazards. 

“One of my dreams 
is to turn it into 
condos,” he said.

Whether that dream 
comes true — and 
nothing can move 
forward until after the 
sale closes within the 
next three weeks — 
Henry views this as an 
opportunity to bring a 
piece of history back to 
life.

“It will be a long-
term project,” he said. 
“And I want it be part 
of the ongoing efforts to 
revitalize Rossville.”

Patriotic sing-a-long from last year’s event. (Contributed photos/Kym Thomas)

Contestants in the Patriotic Kid’s contest

Tabernacle Big Band

For more 

information: 

fortotourism.org, 

on Facebook,

or 706-861-2860

Ready to

celebrate

the Fourth

Patriotism at The Post is

July 3 in Fort Oglethorpe

Patriotism, page A7

Peerless

Woolen Mills

has new 

owner

Steven

Henry

By Adam Cook
acook@npco.com

The city of Fort 
Oglethorpe awarded a 
recreation bid during 
a City Council 
meeting held 
Monday, June 12, 
for renovation 
of an old 
gymnasium just 
off Lafayette 
Road.

The gym at 
221 Second St. 
has been out of 
commission for a 
number of years, 
which initiated both 
the city and county’s 

interest in revitalizing 

the facility for local 

sports use.

In May 2016, Fort 

Oglethorpe and Catoosa 

County entered an 

intergovernmental 

agreement regarding 

the project.

A little more than 
a year later, the bid 
has been awarded and 
teams could be playing 
ball in the revamped 
building by the end of 
the year, according to 

Parks and Recreation 
Director Jeff Long.

“We had the bid 
opening on June 6 and 
received three bids,” 

Long said. “The 
overall low bid 
was submitted by 
Robert Roberts 
LLC out of 
Chattanooga at 
$611,000.

“All three 
bids came in 
under what 
we expected. 
The architect 
was estimating 

somewhere in the 
neighborhood of 
$800,000 to $850,000. 
They’ve (the contractor) 
given us a timetable of 
150 days, so hopefully 
we can have it ready for 
the basketball season, 
which usually starts in 
December.”

Long explained 
that the building is 
actually owned by 
Catoosa County, which 
necessitated the initial 
intergovernmental 
agreement.

Ft. Oglethorpe awards bid 

for renovation of old gym

The gymnasium sits at 221 Second Street just off 

Lafayette Road in front of Cornerstone Medical 

Center. (Catoosa News photo/Adam Cook)

Gym, page A3
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Long


